Dear Folks:

Wanted to let you know that we have a new grandson. Daniel Albert Nathan was born on August 11, 1985. He weighed 6 lbs. 2 oz. Mother and son are both doing well, and also the father.

We plan to go up Labor Day weekend. We will see them and then go on up to Aurora and St. Charles. That way we see most of Bob's family and some of our friends, and make it a productive weekend.

We had planned to come out to California and Oregon this fall, but I think we have changed our mind. Dave & Mary Lou hope to get home for Christmas, so we have more or less decided that we will come out in May when Mary graduates.

I was glad to hear that Ann & Mary got to see you when they were out in that area. Ann is back home now, she and Jim moved in their new home last Saturday. We will plan a weekend to go up there soon too. That is about an 8 or 9 hour drive.

Hope Betty & Elaine have a great vacation.

Take good care - hope that you are feeling well.

Lots of love,